

SCRUTINEER'S REPORT: COUNCIL ELECTION ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OCTOBER 15, 2020

The ballots on the voting for members of Council to be elected for the 2020 – 2022 term were counted in accordance with the Association's "Rules for Counting Votes and Ascertaining the Results of an Election" commencing at 12:00 p.m. on Friday, October 9, 2020.

ENGINEERING BALLOT:

Total number of professional members eligible to vote:

Total number of online ballots received:

Total number of offline ballots received.

Percentage of professional members that voted: Total number of spoiled ballots:

6863

1060

15.44%

5

COUNCILLORS ELECTED:

The four (4) professional engineers elected for two-year terms (alphabetically) are:

- John Sawatzky, P.Eng.
- Ian Smallwood, P.Eng.
- Efrem Teklemariam, P.Eng., FEC
- Michelle Wadelius, P.Eng.

The one (1) professional geoscientist elected by acclamation for two-year term is:

• Linda Murphy, P.Geo.

Don Spangelo, P.Eng., FEC (Chief Scrutineer)

Ethel Fernandez, P.Eng.

Date Signed:

Paul Bernatsky, P.Eng.

^{*}Note: No requests for paper ballots were received